
My name is Travis Hite, and I am a student at Kennesaw State University.  I am writing this personal statement for application to the Undergraduate Research Challenge 2006 program at the University of Alaska, Fairbanks.


I am currently in my third year of my undergraduate studies towards a degree in Computer Science.  My focuses have been on artificial intelligence and networking.  At this point in my college career I find I still have a degree of flexibility and am trying to find a field to focus in on my major.  I have found the best way to find new and interesting fields is to do research in new areas outside of my normal field of experience.


During the summer of 2005 I participated in an REU program at Auburn University.  I ended up working under Professor Dozier on his project relating to genetic algorithms.  I have continued to maintain the webpage with various pieces of information regarding the work I completed there.  It is available at http://www.redxstudios.com/reu/.


Though before entering in the program I knew very little about genetics, through the program I have found a specific interest in the field and its various applications.  If I had not tried something new, I never would have found my interest in this area.  This is why I am so interested in applying for your internship.  I am very much hoping to broaden my horizon and experience new activities in computing I have not had a chance to work with before.  


As well, though I completed all activities required of me while at the Auburn program, there were several problems during the analysis at the end of the project including faults in the robot and time scheduling.  Because of this, we did not get enough material to create a publishable document, outside of the final report submitted for the overall REU program.  Further research to complete the project would be impossible because they required my direct interaction with the robot, as it was dependent upon instant user interaction.  Kennesaw does not offer much in the ways of research, and I would like to be able to have at least one published work before I go on to graduate school.


My main studies at Kennesaw have been mostly modeled on the theoretical.  Because of this, I am very quick on uptake on new experiences in computing, including using languages I am not familiar with and understanding systems I have not used.  However, it does offer very little actual hands on experience with creation and design.  This is another reason I am interested in your program, as it offers the chance to work on real-world problems in supercomputing that I would never have seen before.


I also have some interest in alternate hardware designs.  During my class in computer organization and architecture, I spoke with Professor Shaver on several occasions about the Cray supercomputer line.  When I learned that the X1 model was being used on the facility that sealed my interest.


My goal, currently, is to obtain either a master's degree or PhD in CS, with a focus on either artificial intelligence or networking.  However, as said before, I am still open to new ideas.  In the meantime, I am hoping for as much hands on experience with different levels of computing as possible.  I am a dedicated worker on any project as any of my professors is sure to tell you, and I feel I would be more than suitable for your project.  I look forward to working with your group this summer, if accepted.

